
From: Kleinberg, Andrew <Kleinberg.Andrew@epa.gov> 
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2024 2:31 PM 
To: Denice Nelson 
Cc: Heather.Ziegelbauer@jacobs.com; Krueger, Sarah E - DNR; Carey, Angela J 

- DNR; Sellwood, Alyssa A - DNR 
Subject: Extraction Well Design Memo 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

 

Hey Denice, 
 
We noticed on the Extraction Well Design Memo that it stated that work is scheduled to begin during 
the week of September 9,2024. Please note that no work should start until Tyco receives all necessary 
approvals from both EPA and WDNR. 
 
Additionally, EPA and WDNR had a few preliminary comments we would like addressed before 
completing our review: 

1. Please list the intended purpose for the installation of these extraction wells, specifically if the 
work is related to ongoing RCRA CA or if its more directly related towards PFAS.  

a. Any PFAS related work will need concurrence from Alyssa Sellwood of WDNR 
2. Please indicate how installation of these extraction wells will accomplish the intended purpose 

specified in your response to comment #1. 
3. Please discuss any potential impacts the extraction wells may have on the current remedy 

including requirements to maintain an inward gradient in the vertical barrier wall containment 
system, the ability to manage groundwater elevations to prevent site flooding and additional 
demands on GWCTS operations. 

 
Please reach out if you have any questions. 
 
Enjoy your Weekend! 
 
Andrew Kleinberg 
Project Manager - Geologist 
RCRA Corrective Action Section 2 
Land, Chemicals & Redevelopment Division, Region 5, U.S. EPA 
77 West Jackson Blvd. (LR-16J), Chicago, IL 60604 
(312) 353-4374 
Kleinberg.Andrew@epa.gov 
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